President’s message August 28, 2022
I am honored and excited to be the new President of our club. It has been a busy few months since I took office. In April we had a great golf weekend getaway to Luray, VA and at the beginning of May 45 members enjoyed wonderful weather, many activities and entertainment at Club Med in Sandpiper Bay, FL On Memorial Day weekend, 20 club members enjoyed a golf trip to Shenvalee, VA. It was cold but the rain held off and we were able to play golf and socialize. At the end of June, we had our first summer golf weekend event in Bedford, PA. In August, we had another successful golf trip to Front Royal, VA As a club we are continuing to follow current CDC and local guidelines regarding COVID. Most of our events have been scheduled outdoors at this time. We encourage members to attend events as they feel comfortable.
In the past few months our weekly outdoor activities including, sailing, golfing, tennis, hiking biking have resumed.  We had an indoor Pickleballparty with lessons included in August as numerous members have requested that we add this program to our events. We have restarted several recreational programs including, biking, hiking and canoeing as new volunteers have come forward to help. As always we are looking for volunteers. If you are interested in leading an event or assisting a leader please call the club office. 
During the past severalmonths our membership has been increasing. At the beginning of July, 45 new members joined our club in 30 days. And this was before our ski trips opened up on July 1!!! We now have over 1,000 members. So sign up ASAP so you do not miss out on these trips.
We have a new Social and Cultural Chair who has initiated new weekend day events as volunteers have come forward to lead them. Our Travel Chair has scheduled another Club Med trip in the fall which over 60 members have signed up for and the Viking cruise to Alaska next June is full. We have established a partnership with OAT (Overseas Adventure Travel). In addition, our Travel Chair with recommendations and assistance of several members, has been looking into other trips including an inn to inn biking trip in the USA. Please read about upcoming events in our weekly ski and sports gram and visit our website. I welcome your input and suggestions. If you would like to contact me, please contact Pete Campbell at our club office at 703 532-7776 for my email address. 
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